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FRIDAY FILE – Oct. 20, 2023
KINDNESS. RESPECT. PRIDE.
Follow us on X (former Twitter) @ZionTdsb
School Website Link https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/zionheights/
School Contact Information:
5900 Leslie St, North York ON M2H 1J9

Phone: 416-395-3120 Email: zion@tdsb.on.ca

Dear Zion HMS families,

All IEPs were sent digitally to families this week. If you did not receive your child’s IEP, please contact

your child’s homeroom teacher or the office.

Progress Report Cards will be sent home on November 14th, and Parent-Teacher Conferences will be

held on November 17th and 18th - more information to come!

Please scroll down to see more important updates on this week’s Friday File!

Please take good care!

Chi Le
Principal
Zion Heights Middle School

Monica O
Vice-Principal
Zion Heights Middle School

https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/zionheights/
https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN1233x245651414&id=YN1233x245651414&q=Zion+Heights+Junior+High+School&name=Zion+Heights+Junior+High+School&cp=43.797908782958984%7e-79.37106323242188&ppois=43.797908782958984_-79.37106323242188_Zion+Heights+Junior+High+School
mailto:zion@tdsb.on.ca
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What’s Happening at ZHMS…

Congratulations to our Cross Country Team for competing at Earl Bales Park this
week! 17 students made it to the City Championships - way to go ZHMS!

Bravo to our Grade 8 Boys for playing their best at our Division Finals today - our
boys came home with a Division Banner - Well Done LIONS!
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Looking Ahead at ZHMS
Oct. 31 - Halloween

Nov. 1 - Immunization Clinic @ ZHMS - Gr. 7s & 8s

Nov. 14 - Progress Report Cards Go Home

Nov. 17-18 - Parent-Teacher Conferences

Nov. 18 - PA Day

Student Clubs / Extracurriculars Happening Next Week

- Library Helpers
- Cross Country
- Girls Basketball
- Seneca Hill Chess (after school)
- Volleyball (drop-in)
- Eco-Team
- Karaoke
- Band
- Friday Basketball (drop-in)

Students, just a reminder to dress for the weather!
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Zion Heights Middle School - IMPORTANT UPDATES:

ZHMS Mental Health & Wellness Surveys

In TDSB, our mission is to enable all students to reach high levels of achievement and well-being,
and to acquire the knowledge, skills and values they need to become responsible, contributing
members of a democratic and sustainable society.

Zion Heights has entered a partnership with Common Compass to support the well-being of our
students and members of our community. This week, we asked all of our staff and students to
complete a survey that was designed by Common Compass. We also value the voices and
experiences of our Zion families. Please take time this week to complete this short Parent Survey.

After next week, Common Compass will work with our staff to analyse the results. We will use this
data to help plan our school’s action plan to support mental and physical well-being this year.

We appreciate you taking the time to complete the Parent Survey.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Vice-Principal O at

monica.o@tdsb.on.ca

Halloween 2023: Cultures Are Not Costumes

Each year, Halloween is marked in a variety of ways in school communities across the TDSB.
Students can choose whether or not to participate in Halloween related activities.

As TDSB schools prepare for this day, there are often questions and concerns about Halloween
costumes. To support safe, welcoming, and dynamic learning spaces, educators are encouraged to
engage students in critical conversations about cultural appropriation, stereotypes, and caricature.
This includes reminding students and staff that certain costumes are viewed as offensive,
inappropriate and/or discriminatory to many different cultures/peoples, and as a result can cause
harm to members of that community and the TDSB community.

Additionally, school communities are reminded that it is important to be aware of the potential
negative and triggering impact violent images and/or scenarios can have on students and families
with varying lived experiences and backgrounds.

https://forms.gle/DxDjjpeFJwrJzBWd6
https://forms.gle/DxDjjpeFJwrJzBWd6
mailto:monica.o@tdsb.on.ca
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Attention Parent Volunteers!
Please complete this Google Form if you are interested in volunteering at ZHMS this

year: ZHMS Parent Volunteer Form

My Child Is Sick…What Do I Do? Please see the following health

suggestions from Toronto Public Health…

Masks – ZHMS continues to be a
mask-friendly environment inclusive of all

staff and students.
Toronto Public Health strongly

recommends wearing a well-fitting,
high-quality mask, especially in indoor

public settings.

ZHMS will continue to provide medical
masks to students who want to wear one.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdKprKfnVjMbWMorm1vybhTyWOzwqd5FFK31XQkG1XwVQHKxA/viewform?usp=sharing
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SCHOOL COMMUNITY MESSAGES

Vulnerable Sector Checks (VSS) by Toronto Police Services is now online
Parents volunteering on a class trip and School Council events are not required to

have a VSS; parents who would like to volunteer at the school on a regular basis

(ex. parent coach) would require a VSS

The TDSB has been given a unique code that applicants will be required to use when

filling out their application. A step-by-step process is available online as a PDF.

If you require any additional information, please email the Police Reference Check Office

at PoliceReferenceCheckOffice@tdsb.on.ca

Italian Heritage Month - Invitation to Participate in Volunteer Planning Committee

During the month of June, the TDSB recognizes Italian Heritage Month and plans to celebrate this

heritage are already underway. We're calling all volunteers for your contributions!

Join the Italian Heritage Month volunteer planning committee for the 2023-2024 school year as we

begin to plan and discuss the development of system-wide educational opportunities for our

students, staff, and community members.

For inspiration, please take a look at past educational offerings provided to our students, staff and

TDSB community that are listed on our Heritage/History Month website website

http://tdsbweb.tdsb.on.ca/equity/Heritage-History-Months/2022-2023

We work with our TDSB Professional Library who provide resources to all educators on this heritage.

Virtual meetings are scheduled through Microsoft Teams Meets. Please see the details of our

meeting below. We hope you will be able to join us!

Date: Monday, October 30, 2023

Time: 4:15 pm - 5:30 pm

Microsoft Team Meeting Link: Join on your

computer, mobile app or room device

Click here to join the meeting

Meeting ID: 264 755 216 63

http://tdsbweb.tdsb.on.ca/Portals/0/docs/Revised_TPS%20New%20Online%20VSC%20Process%20(Sept%202023).pdf
mailto:PoliceReferenceCheckOffice@tdsb.on.ca
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Passcode: TwNXkJ

Throughout the school year, the TDSB formally recognizes 14 Heritage/History months. For a

complete list please visit the Heritage and History Month webpage.

Hindu Heritage Month at the TDSB - Invitation to Participate in a Reading from
Author, Zenia Wadhwani

Hindu Heritage Month (HHM) is recognized and celebrated at the TDSB during the month of

November. Hindu dharma is one of the oldest living religions which have flourished for over 10,000

years. It is an occasion to recognize and celebrate the rich tapestry of traditions, teachings and

values that are integral to Hindu dharma and practiced by millions around the world today.

November is an opportunity to celebrate the Hindu way of life, examine its impact and contributions

to the world culture, and recognize values which promote compassion, peace, and iclusion.

As part of the celebrations to mark Hindu Heritage Month during the month of November, all TDSB

students from grades 1 to 5 are invited to attend a virtual presentation with author Zenia Wadhwani.

We are thrilled to welcome back Zenia Wadhwani once again to the TDSB as this occasion will

provide students with an introduction to Diwali and this year's theme of Vasudhaiva Kutumbakum:

The World is One Family. Further it will provide an opportunity to hear the author read her delightful

book, 'Twas the Night Before Diwali.

Educators interested in participating in the virtual presentation with author Zenia Wadhwani with

their students are asked to please register using the link below. Please use your TDSB email

address when registering your classroom. The zoom webinar link will be forwarded to you directly,

Registration link: https://forms.gle/aExLKwBHDUwTgqWf6

Tuesday, November 7, 2023

1:00 pm - 2:00 pm

Essential Skills Upgrading Open for Registration

Free classes to upgrade adults’ foundational skills, such as reading, writing, numeracy and digital

literacy, are still open for fall registration! Essential Skills Upgrading, operated by the Board’s

Community Services Unit, welcomes adults (19+) seeking to further their education, improve their

job opportunities, and reach their personal goals. We offer our classes and workshops in multiple

locations across the city. Please visit www.upgrademyskills.ca to learn more about the program.

http://www.upgrademyskills.ca/
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Settlement Worker Services @ ZHMS

Ms. Bing Liu, our school settlement

worker is available to support our families

in person on Mondays at Zion HMS.

Please call ahead or drop by the main

office between regular office hours.

TDSBMental Health Resources

Need Immediate Help?
● TDSB SOCIAL WORK & SUPPORT FOR FAMILIES
● Telehealth Ontario at 1-866-797-0000
● Kids Help Phone at 1-800-668-6868 or texting CONNECT to 686868
● Mental Health TO
● 211 – community supports such as food banks, housing and more.
● Toronto Public Health

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/News/Article-Details/ArtMID/474/ArticleID/1760/Supporting-Mental-Health-and-Well-Being
https://sites.google.com/tdsb.on.ca/socialworkandattendance/home
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Portals/0/docs/MHTO%20Flyer%20April2020.pdf
https://www.211toronto.ca/
https://www.toronto.ca/home/covid-19/

